
February 3, 2025 
 

SANDGATE VERMONT SELECTBOARD MINUTES - FEBRUARY 3, 2025 
 
CALL TO ORDER: 6:00 p.m. 
 
ATTENDANCE: Board members: Joe Nolan, John Phelps (by phone), Charlie Pike, Linda Schmidt, 
Karen Tendrup (by phone). Also present: Lucas Pike. Minute taker: Sandy Reidy. 
 
CITIZEN CONCERNS: Lucas Pike says the Class IV section of Chunks Brook Road that the Town 
has agreed to plow has not been plowed. Joe Nolan says he will remind the Road Crew to plow. 
Charlie Pike says Lucas can also call the Town Garage directly and leave a message when this 
happens. 
 
ROAD REPORT: Joe says Jay Wilson is recovering but can’t yet put any weight on his ankle. Skipper 
Wilson continues to fill in. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS: Linda Schmidt asks if there is any news on the plow truck with the 
deteriorating plow frame. Jay and Joe are looking at options for the truck and its components. 
Linda says Troy Dare of Rural Fire Protection will come to Sandgate one day in April to assess 
those dry hydrants that need work. Brian Hawley (Arlington Fire Chief) and Jay will meet with 
him. Linda will update the Board as soon as a date is agreed upon. Linda says the State has 
returned its delayed feedback on the Town’s Hazard Mitigation Plan; as soon as Dara Zink of the 
BCRC has reviewed the feedback, it will be brought to the Board. Because of the State’s delay, 
the deadline for adoption of the plan has been postponed from the end of last year to September 
of this year. Linda says there will be Stop the Bleed and Narcan training at Town Hall on Saturday 
February 8 at 10:00, and that on Saturday February 22, Richard Phelan, Londonderry’s 
Emergency Management Director, will join the Community Table to talk about his experience 
during the recent flooding there. Karen Tendrup says she will not be at the next Board meeting, 
the last of her term. She wants to remain on the Green-Up Day Committee. 
 
REVIEW OF JANUARY 20 MINUTES: Joe motions to approve; Linda seconds; all in favor. 
 
SIGN ORDERS. 
 
ADJOURN: Linda motions to adjourn; Charlie seconds; all in favor. 
THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON MONDAY FEBRUARY 17 AT 6:00 IN SANDGATE TOWN HALL. 
Respectfully submitted by Sandra Reidy and Linda Schmidt. 
A complete recording is available by request at Sandgate Town Hall. 
 


